PUBLIC HEARING

February 9, 2015

Brownfield Opportunities Areas Final Report

Mayor Tackman called the public hearing regarding the presentation of the Final Report for the Brownfield Opportunities Areas application for Step 3 held on Monday, February 9, 2015 as published in the Eagle News on 1/14/15 at the Municipal Building Court Room, 204 North Center Street, East Syracuse to order at 7:00PM.
Presentation – Chairperson Brownfield Opportunities Areas Steering Committee Richard Robb

Mayor Robert T. Tackman opened the Public Hearing by providing a history of the project.  The Village received a grant from NYS Department of State and Department of Environmental Conservation under the Brownfield Opportunities Areas Program.  The BOA Program includes new and redevelopment of under-utilized and distressed communities as well as environmental clean-ups.  
The Village entered the process at Step level 2 based on the 2008 Main Street Vision Plan prepared by the Center for Design Research at Syracuse University.  Saratoga Associates was retained to guide the Steering Committee through the process of developing a plan for revitalization, reinvestment and redevelopment.

The intent of work at this level is to study the BOA area (which includes the entire Village not just the main street) identifying vacant, underutilized and suspected brownfield sites.  This includes an analysis of economic and market trends with recommendations for revitalization of key properties.

Chairman Dick Robb introduced the Steering Committee’s members and provided an overview of the Committee’s efforts. 
The BOA Steering Committee consists of 7 members:  business owner Tony Marnell, former East Syracuse Mayor and Town of DeWitt Councilman Tony Albanese, Dale and Kristy Barhite, Connie Wilson and Chris Hoch. Mayor Tackman was involved with the Committee as Co-Chair, as well as Frank Stirpe and current Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti.

The NYS Department of State program encourages community development planning and a comprehensive analysis to spur revitalization and economic investment in under-utilized areas.  In East Syracuse we looked at the businesses located here, the housing stock, public utilities, transportation, land use planning and control particularly in the Manlius Street business area.   
This Report puts forward the goals and objectives developed by the Committee as well as a number of recommendations to facilitate these objectives. 

The next Step in this process is to submit to the State for further funding and investment to implement these recommendations.  The Committee will continue to meet during the State’s review process and work on several project for revitalization including: establishment of Design Guidelines, further investigation and analysis of the Village’s housing situation and reviving programs and policies to encourage owner occupancy, and continue outreach and dialogue with businesses and property owners in making investment in our community.
Comments:

Sally Seeley asked what the difference is from Step 2 to Step 3.

Chairperson Robb explained that the next step involves applying for funding for the objectives established in the Nomination Step 2.  Part of acceptance in the Brownfield Opportunities Area program is to open funding availability from other State agencies.  Resources can also come from self-help and local resources.

Mayor Tackman added that the Steering Committee will continue to be active and involved while it awaits decisions from the Department of State. The Committee along with the Planning Board will work on Design Guidelines.  Last month met with the County’s Land Bank to explore opportunities and an action plan for consistent goals and uses.

Janet Mattox asked how long this will take.

Chairperson Robb noted that there are approximately 43 tasks and recommendations.  Some may be easily accomplished while other may never be done. For a quick review check the Executive Summary or Part 4 of the Report.
Sally Seeley asked about the research done by the Committee to advance to the next step.

Chairperson Robb directed attention to other parts of the Report which will be discussed further by Saratoga Associates where the Committee has identified several properties and priority sites.

Trustee Daniel Wagner asked if the final report will be reviewed by the Board and the Committee.
Chairperson Robb noted that Section 2 of the Report will reflect the Community Participation Plan and Techniques to Enlist Partners.
Trustee James Carr, Jr. asked how this Report differs from the 2008 Vision Plan.


Chairperson Robb reported that the Vision Plan was actually accepted which allowed the Village to enter the process at Step 2.  The Vision Plan focused only on the main street where the Brownfield Opportunities Area encompasses the entire Village. This Report while also addressing preliminary and street designs goes further also looking at economic and market trends, housing, design and zoning guidance Village-wide.
Trustee Wagner recognized that a lot of work and effort has gone into this Report.  Thanked the Committee.

In hearing no further comments, Mayor Tackman adjourned the Public Hearing at 7:15PM until Monday, March 2nd at 7PM where we will hear more from the Consultants and take additional comments.
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

February 9, 2015

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the rescheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday February 9, 2015 to order at 7:17PM.  
Present: Trustee James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Justice Joseph J. Zavaglia, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, 2nd Assistant Fire Chief August Matt, Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti, and Village Attorney John Marzocchi.
Excused: Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce
Four Village residents and guests attended the meeting.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 51641 through 51842 and Abstract in the amount of $368,756.56.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.
Elections Update

February 10th (Tuesday) is the last day (February 3rd was the first day) to file Independent Nominating Petitions with the Village Clerk for an office to be filled at the General Election. (Not later than 35 days prior to the election).
March 6th (Friday) is the last day individuals may register with the County Board of Elections to be eligible to vote in the Village Election.
Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Mayor Tackman - That the polling place for the Village of East Syracuse elections to be held Wednesday, March 18, 2015 will be located at the Municipal Building Court Room, 204 North Center Street, and that the polls will be opened from:  10:00AM until 9:00PM. (Must be done at least 60 days prior to election.)

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To appoint Election Inspectors to serve for the March 18th Village Election (Must be done at least 40 days before general village election):


Robert Murphy (VSS)

Lucy Anne Forkhammer 


Charles Combs (VSS)

Frederick Chase

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To appoint Sue O’Donnell Elections Custodian/Machine Technician for the March 18th Elections. Rate of Pay is $22/hr.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

SSO Mitigation – Contract #2

Mayor Tackman called on DPW Superintendent Russell to report on condition of manholes and sewer inspection.  The entire Village system has been inspected and problems areas for infiltration identified.  Some replacement and repair work was already done under Contract 2, including near BMS.  This would complete more.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve Change Order #3 for Contract #2 Sewer Improvements for DL Tarolli for the estimated value of $275,000.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Building Permit Fee – Construction Cost

Mayor Tackman reported that this was introduced at Special Meeting on January 22nd.  Proposed increasing from $4 to $6/1000.  Looked at other Village’s rates:  Baldwinsville is at $8/1000; Fayetteville is 50 cents which works out to be more than $6/1000; Minoa is in the process of raising their rates; Liverpool is 25 cents per 1000; and Manlius has multiple fee schedules.
Fees were last raised in the Village approximately 12 years ago in 2003. 

Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti noted that basic charge for permit is $50 plus $20 for certificate of completion.  The $2 increase will be of little impact to residents.  For $10,000 project difference is $20.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To amend the Village Fee Schedule for Building Permit fees for Construction Costs from currently $4/1000 to $6 per $1000 cost of construction.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Fire Department 

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To accept Paul Veri, Power Street, Syracuse as a new member to the East Syracuse Fire Department, effective January 6, 2015.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept Nicholas Raesky, James Street, Syracuse as a new member to the East Syracuse Fire Department, effective February 4, 2015.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.


Mayor Tackman asked that new members be invited to attend the meetings when they are approved for membership.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To advertise for sealed bids for Fire Department Personal Protective Equipment (helmet, hood, gloves, belt, bail-out system and boots) for one (1) year, with bids to be submitted to the Village Clerk and publicly read on Thursday, February 26th at 11AM.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To advertise for sealed bids for Fire Department Turn-out Gear (coats and pants and life belt) for three (3) years, with bids to be submitted to the Village Clerk and publicly read on Thursday, February 26th at 11AM.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.


Discussion:  Assistant Chief Matt explained that Department has moved to standardized gear over the last few years.  Don’t care who we buy from as long as we get the best equipment for the best price. Following NFPA gear replacement guidelines – turnout gear older than 10 years is not used for interior firefighting. May be used in training or for exterior work.  Goal is to streamline the costs and know the fixed costs for budget planning and operations. 
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To approve the attendance at training for Firefighters Dave Paul, Gerald Serlin and Chris Shields at 7th Annual Fire & EMS Law & Management Conference at Turning Stone Casino & Resort March 26th through 29th.  Cost is $225 per attendee.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Fire Service Awards program

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To accept the certification of 50 qualifying fire fighters for 2014 Village Fire Service Awards program.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.


Discussion:  This is an increase over last year (39 qualifiers). Purpose of program is to recruit and retain firefighters.
Department of Public Works – Highway work permit
Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Mayor Tackman - To authorize the Mayor to execute the Agreement for NYS Department of Transportation Highway work permit.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Parks & Recreation Activities

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Carr - To host the Annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, April 5th 10AM (sharp) at Ellis Field Park.  Easter Egg Hunt is for ages 10 & under and is held rain or shine.  The East Syracuse Recreation Committee, Inc. sponsors the event.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Office of Code Enforcement – Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti
I. Rental Inspections

A. Initial inspection – 24 units

B. Re-inspections – 24 units

C. Total potential rental UNITS – 913; Currently rental UNITS – around 600

D. About 2/3 of the 2015 rental units have been registered to date.  Notices sent to delinquent owners.

II. Fire Inspections- 9
A. Place of Assembly – 1

B. Commercial – 9
C. Multi-families;
· 3 structures
· 14 units

III. Housing Court  

A. Court Order to Inspect - 0

B. Rental Inspections - 4
C. Ordered to apply to ZBA for use variance – 0
D. Ordered to register – 0

E. Outdoor Storage – 0

F. Nuisance Vehicles – 0

G. Parking Violation - 0

H. Property Maintenance - 0

I. Illegal Signs -0

J. Zoning -0

K. Container Location- 0
IV. Notices/Violations Cited

A. Outdoor Storage – 1

B. Nuisance Vehicles – 1
C. Grass – 0,  Ordered cut - 0
D. Property Maintenance – 0

E. Signs – 0

F. Pools – 0

G. Rental Reg. –  delinquent notices - 0                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

H. Communication Towers – 0

I. Sprinkler Inspections – 6

J. Stop Work Orders – 0

K. Order to repair/demolish - 0

L. Disruptive Conduct Notices Mailed – 0  Eviction Proceedings - 0

V.
      Uniform Code Complaints – 2
Corrected/Unfounded – 2
   Pending - 0
VI.
      Planning Board – Nothing on the agenda
VII. Zoning Board of Appeals – Nothing on agenda

VIII. Building Permit Plan Reviews – 3, Permits Issued- 3

IX. Appearance Tickets Issued - 4

Director of Code Enforcement Randy Capriotti reports there are still 12 left to inspect for 2014. Difficult because of significant problems.
Starting next month will bring to Court those not in compliance with registration for 2015. Approximately 100 units not registered yet.  Grace period is over.  Process is: send delinquent letter, impose late fees starting in February, still not in compliance – we’ll go to Court.
Expecting 6 properties to go to foreclosure. Those tenants will probably be evicted.
Mayor Tackman reported on his experience going along on an inspections.  Impressed with how detailed the inspections is.  Purpose of the Program is to assure safety and make sure meets property maintenance standards.

Parks Department – Director Tom Richardson
Registration is underway for February break youth activities (February 17 – 20 ). Forms are available at Village office and online. Activities include gymnastics, bowling, bingo, Movie, Karate and Intramurals.

51 Seniors attended monthly trip to Turning Stone on January 22nd. Next trip to Turning Stone is February 26th. 

Thanks again to Dr. DeSiato for donating 10 tickets to the ESM Musical Pipin on Saturday February 7th. The Highschool students put on a great show every year.

The inter-generational program between East Syracuse Elementary students and the Keener Seniors was held on January 28th. Students played bingo with the Seniors and celebrated January birthdays

30 residents of Bennett Manor attended luncheon on Tuesday, January 2st Next Bennett Manor Luncheon will be on Tuesday, February 24th.

20 seniors played pitch in the monthly card party on Friday, January 16th. Everyone enjoyed using new room on 3rd floor. Next party is on February 13th 

Food Sense. Orders are closed for February Food Sense. Call Tom Richardson at  952  - 0038 for more information on March orders. 
Parks and Recreation Director Tom Richardson reminded that kids are off for February Break next week.  Have a full week of activities planned.
Thanked Dr. DeSiato for donating tickets to ESM Play Pippin.
Justice Court – Judge Joseph Zavaglia

We have been awarded our JCAP. Just waiting for the check and then will be able to make purchases with it. New conference tables, robe for new judge and seal for court papers.

Will be changing over to Community Bank for our bail and two judges accounts. They will not be charging any fees for our accounts as Key Bank has been charging us. Should have this done by end of month.

Charlene has been a great help to our office. Bridget has been working on retention of records and Charlene has been able to sort through all the files for her. This is time consuming. With her knowledge of police paperwork is able to do this.

Dewitt PD has been working well with the Court. Between one of their dispatchers and Bridget are able to get work load over to Court a few times a week. 

Justice Joseph Zavaglia reports that everything is going good.  Transition with the Town of DeWitt Police is going good.  Seeing a lot of tickets issued the past month – for all things: parking violations, DWI, etc.  DeWitt Police are out there patrolling the Village.  
Waiting for the JCAP award. Grant helps with purchasing needed equipment and things for Court operations.

Fire Department – 1st Assistant Fire Chief DJ Brewster

Fire Calls for the month of January

Apartment fires


2

Vehicle fire



1

Car accidents



27

Fire alarm activations


27

Mutual aid given


9

Hazardous Material Responses
3

Wires/Electrical


3

Others-good intent


10






82 total 

We conducted a 2-day Elevator Training Course in January. This is the first formal Elevator Rescue Training the East Syracuse Fire Department has ever had. Most fire departments do not have this level of training and put their members at serious risk without it. With all the elevators in the district it’s imperative that we continue this training given the hazards of elevators to the citizens and Firefighters which include dismemberment and/or death. We anticipate having this again this year.

Approximately 20 members attended and were trained to the Operations Level.
The fire department responded to a house fire on February 5th at 101 Burke/Third Street. Thanks to DeWitt Police for their discovery of the burning structure and the rapid response of the firefighters’ the fire was extinguished quickly.
Mayor Tackman asked how Department is doing for drivers.  

Assistant Fire Chief August Matt commented that drivers go in a cycle. Takes some time to get them trained. Working a Driver training Program.

Working on the next year budget.  With an aging fleet will have replacement requests.

Kudos to DeWitt Police.  Located fire at 101 Burke Street before it got out of hand.  Finding early reduced the fire involvement.  DeWitt Police are out there patrolling the streets.
Mayor Tackman noted that one of the vehicles is the East Syracuse newest repainted.  It looks sharp.

Reported on mutual aid.  East Syracuse Fire Department goes where they are needed. Frequently cover Minoa and east but also go to Cicero, Bridgeport, Camillus.

Mayor Tackman noted that is because we are the best!

Trustee James Carr thanked the Chief for attending.  Nice to have him here and appreciate the report.
Department of Public Works – Superintendent Ronald A. Russell, III
SNOW OPERATIONS – DPW crews plowed streets, sidewalks, fire stations and salted.  The following is a comparison to last year on this date (February 9th):






2013-2014

2014-2015




Salt trips




39


39

Street Plow




35


23

Fire Stations/Municipal Building

Turnarounds/Library



29


24

Sidewalk Plow



23


15

Load snow




 2 days


 6 days

BUILDING MAINTENANCE – DPW installed a new furnace, 2 tube heaters and relocated an existing heater replacing one that no longer could be repaired.  DPW crews installed a new door in the former Police Department section of the Municipal Building and assisted the Village Clerk moving furniture and files on various floors.  The Pool Buildings are routinely checked for any weather related problems.

SIGN WORK – DPW replaced damaged or worn signs throughout the Village.  Parking signs for various agencies were installed around the Municipal Building.

TREE WORK -  Trees damaged at Kinne & James due to an accident were removed.  Numerous low hanging branches village-wide were addressed.  A tree damaged in the July storm in the 400 block of East Heman Street was removed.  National Grid will be trimming trees in their right-of-way throughout the Village in the near future.  Christmas trees were picked up the entire month when time allowed.
SPECIAL TRASH PICK-UP – Trash, branches, recyclables etc. were picked up on January 5th, 9th, 20th & 23rd due to high winds.

SANITARY SEWERS  - The sewer at Clearwood Products was investigated for location and direction of flow.  A sewer investigation was done at 304 East Heman Street numerous sewer issues were taken care of and broken vent caps replaced.
MSDS – Safety sheets were updated to the new international system and will continue to be addressed as information becomes available.

DPW Superintendent Ron Russell reports that snow operations have been around the clock lately.  Will be out again tonight. Looking for a break but don’t see one anytime soon.  Guys got no complaints – doing their job.
Trustee Daniel Wagner thanked the crew.  They are doing a great job.

Mayor Tackman noted hearing a lot of complaints about the height of snow at the corners.  

DPW Superintendent Russell says when they get time they will cut back the corners but right now there is no place to put the snow. 

Also reports that furnace is installed at garage.  More efficient heat distribution.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee James E. Carr, Jr. asked about the Fire Police. Chief Matt explained currently only have one. Fire Police must be a volunteer firefighter and taken the courses to complete the police requirements. Don’t actively recruit for Fire Police.  Some members go there in support of outside duty.

MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Noted that initial budget discussions will be a bit different.  Not looking to go line-by-line about the numbers but more a discussion on each department’s operations, what you do and how you do it.  Will be looking to get a better understanding of how things are done and how we can improve and do more efficiently. 
Asked about the Port-a-Potty rental still at Second Street business.  Village part of sewer line installation is done but property owner still needs to do internal work to connect to pump.  Owner is aware and will get to when weather permits.
Purchased vests for Officials to wear to identify themselves in the case of an emergency.  

Mayor Tackman inquired to Fire Chief how police support is working.  Chief Matt reports relationship is equal or better to what had. Experience with working with DeWitt throughout the northern district.

Receiving inquiries for use of space at the Municipal Building.  Volunteer Lawyers Project looking for a place to meet since displaced from St. Matthews.  Concerned about access to building especially on nights and weekends. AARP also looking for space. We will wait a bit and see how things settle before taking on commitment.

Changed some of our earlier relocation plans.  Codes was looking at moving to third floor but better option to keep records available for Village Office staff.  Will keep them downstairs and relocate Building Inspector and Rental Inspectors to available room previously located in Police department but not needed by DeWitt.  Already added door at end of hall will make another entry way through Codes office.  Mayor’s office and one for Trustees will go on third floor.

Attended Political Leadership program as part of the 8 week Greater Syracuse Leadership program.  Served as a panelist for the program.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Court Cancelled: 
February 17th;




March 10th;




March 31st 
Senior Activities

Annual ESM Musical “Pippin” on February 7th 

St. Patrick’s Day Show “Finnegan’s Wake” at the Turning Stone on March 17th 

Turning Stone trips: 

Thursday, February 26th 

February Break 2015:

Tuesday, February 17th   
Gymnastic Party 







CNY Gymnastics

Wednesday, February 18th 
Youth Bingo









East Syracuse Elementary

Wednesday, February 18th  
CNY Karate








East Syracuse Elementary

Thursday, February 19th   
Bowling Tournament






at Bowl Mor Lanes



Thursday, February 19th 
Movie Day







Municipal Building Court Room


Friday, February 20st 

Intermurals & Pizza Party






at ESE






Village Offices are closed for Presidents Day Monday, February 16th 
Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To enter into Executive Session at 8:15PM  to discuss personnel matters and contract negotiations.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

The Village Attorney attended part of the Session.

Following discussion the Board of Trustees took the following action upon exiting Executive Session and then immediate adjourning the meeting
Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To extend the position of Police Clerk/Dispatcher through the month of February and to end on March 1, 2015.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Trustee Para – nay, Trustee Wagner –aye and Mayor Tackman – aye.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 10:06PM.

Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk 

Minutes were distributed unapproved to Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Friday, February 13, 2015.
Review of Correspondence

12/23/14
NYS DEC; RE: Seneca Watershed Discovery Process;

1/6/15
O’Brien & Gere; RE; Response to application for conversion from short-term to long-term financing;

1/6/15
NYS EFC; RE: accepted MWBE Utilization Plan for SSO Mitigation project;

1/6/15

NYS EFC; RE: receipt of responses;

1/8/15

Wegman’s; RE: FOIL request for crime analysis and risk assessment;
1/8/15
Village Clerk to Onondaga County Board of Elections; RE: March Village Elections;

1/8/15
Village Clerk to M. Nelligan; RE: Phelps Street Pump Station work schedule;

1/8/15
Village Clerk to OCRRA: RE: Participating Municipality Solid Waste Delivery Agreement;

1/8/15

Village Clerk to Village Attorney; RE: Smoky Hollow sale of property;

1/8/15

Village Clerk to CNY SPCA: RE: 2015 Dog Control agreement;

1/9/15

NYS Dept. of Public Service; reforming energy vision

1/9/15

Town of DeWitt; RE: storage at Fire Station 2;

1/9/15

Village Attorney; RE: easements at Phelps Street;

1/12/15
Village Clerk; RE: Request for Police records;

1/12/15
Director of Code Enforcement; RE; building permit fees – construction costs;

1/12/15
Village Attorney; RE: easements from MPN properties;

1/13/15
OCRRA: RE: executed agreement;

1/13/15
DPW Superintendent; RE: salt truck;

1/14/15
Town of DeWitt; RE: notice of hearing concerning local law to modify requirements for Energy Conservation Systems;

1/20/15
Mayor; RE: changes to proposed Fire Protection contract with the Town;

1/20/15
Fire Department President; RE: changes to contract;

1/21/15
Village Clerk to NYS EFC: RE: payment request #18;

1/21/15
1st Assistant Fire Chief; RE; permission to hold fire department elections;

1/22/15
Village Clerk; RE: FOIL for rental registration records;

1/25/15
Web Inquiry; RE: blue bins;

1/26/15
Computel; RE: GRT audit and payment;
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